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St. Brigid’s News/Nuacht Bunscoil Naomh Bríd
             
      

Dear Parents/ Guardians,

A Thuismitheoirí / Caomhnóirí 

I would like to welcome you and your children back after the summer break.  I hope you all had a lovely holiday. A special welcome to our 36 Primary 1 and Rang 1 pupils who have joined our school community this year and to newly appointed Muinteoir Claire Burns, Rang 2 and a warm welcome back  to múinteoir Sinead Rang 5 and Mrs Russell P 5/6/7. At this time we also extend our warmest wishes to Mrs Mc Master as she embarks on her next big adventure! We pray that she will be blessed with great health to enjoy her well-deserved retirement. 
My name is Ursula O’ Hanlon from Coalisland/Kildress, Co Tyrone and I have been seconded by the CCMS as Acting Principal at St. Brigid’s Tirkane-Bunscoil Naomh Bríd until a new Principal is appointed. I am delighted to be in this position and am so very grateful for the wonderful, warm, welcome I received from all of the staff on Tuesday 29th August and from the pupils when they returned to their school on Friday 1st September. I really look forward to getting to know everyone in the school community and beyond.

There are currently 263 pupils in our school. I would like to send you and your child/children every good wish for this academic year. I look forward to meeting you all at key events during the year. Please do not hesitate to contact your class teacher or myself if you have a concern about your child’s progress or welfare. If you have any comments or suggestions, feel free to share them with us here at school.


Ursula O’ Hanlon
(Acting) Principal 

[image: ]

Suíomh Greasáin na Scoile / School Website 
Please log onto our school website to keep abreast of what is happening in our school over the next few months.
School Website Address – www.stbrigidsprimaryschooltirkane.com





Data Collection Form / Foirm Eolais  It is important that all details, especially the main mobile number for contact purposes, are correct on your child’s data collection form. These forms have been given to every child in the school and should be returned to the class teacher as soon as possible. 

As part of our Childe Protection policy, it is also important that all parents give details of all persons who have parental responsibility and anyone else to whom you grant permission to collect your child/children from school. A form has been sent out to all parents requesting details of those who have permission to collect your child/children from school. 

Only those named on the list will be able to collect your child/children from school. 
In the event of an Emergency/Exceptional Circumstances if someone has been asked to pick up your child/children, who is not on your list, it is important that you notify the school and the name can be added to the list. 

[image: ]Aip Théasc na Scoile / School App Text Service
Please download the App (Schools NI app from the App store) and follow the instructions to find our school. This will ensure that you should receive all messages and information  sent via our App message service. It is important that you notify the school secretary if you have changed your mobile number or if you are aware that the school has sent out a text message and you haven’t received it. 


Treoracha do Chuairteoirí chun na scoile / Visitors to school and signing out procedures
All parents and visitors must report to the Secretary’s Office when entering the school and remain there until their request/query has been dealt with.  If you wish to take your child out during school hours the Secretary will contact the class teacher and your child will meet you in the Reception Area.

Before leaving the school, it is important that you sign your child out using the parent/guardian signing out book. 

Due to the Child Protection/Safeguarding Policy and Procedures in place, no visitor or parent is allowed to walk around the school or go into their child’s classroom during the school day.

Nóta Neamhláithreach / Absent Note
[image: ]If your child is absent from school for any reason it is important that a note is sent into your class teacher so that we can record the reason for the absence.  The EA Attendance Officer reviews our records each term.  If a child is attending a medical appointment, please inform the class teacher so that the correct attendance symbol is recorded on the Sims System.  If a note is not given to the class teacher this will be recorded in Sims as an unexplained absence. This year the school and the EWO will be reviewing attendance. Those pupils who are at 90% attendance and below on SIMS will be highlighted. 


[image: MC900445730[1]]Éide Scoile / Uniform 
The children have all started school this week and are looking great in their new uniforms. We are aware of the great cost to yourselves at the beginning of a school year and would urge you to label all items clearly, even coats, as sometimes it is difficult to find the owner of a missing/found item.
If your child is entitled to a Uniform Grant, forms can be collected from the secretary’s office or SELB.


PE Activities in St Brigid’s-Bunscoil Naomh Bríd /Gníomhaíochtaí Corp Oideachais                    
We are delighted to announce the return of Chrissy Mc Kaigue, Sports Coach. Chrissy has been coaching the children in our school since last year. He will deliver a GAA based Skills and Fitness programme and we know the children will love their weekly lessons. These lessons will be every Wednesday and will involve the children from P6-7/R6-R7. We are also delighted that Andrena O Kane will also return this year to coach the children from R1-R5/P1-P5 and these sessions will be twice weekly, Tuesdays and Fridays.[image: A cartoon character jumping over a ledge
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Snámh / Swimming 
R7 pupils have the 1st opportunity to avail of swimming lessons this term. Lessons will commence on Friday 15th September 2023. The cost for this 12 week programme is £36 and that includes the transport.

School Dinners / Dinnéar na Scoile 
The cost of dinners is £2.60 daily and £13.00 weekly. We are going to trial a new way of paying for the school dinners.  
From the first week of October (Monday 2nd) I would ask that no money should be sent to school for that week. All dinners taken from Mon 2nd – Friday 6th can be paid for on Monday 9th October. From then on dinner money will always be paid retrospectively; Paid every week for the week just past. Hopefully this will cut down on time spent by Helena, sorting out children who had paid in advance but who were absent and needed money carried over. If everyone adheres to this Helena will only have to spend time counting dinner money on a Monday. In the past as a parent, I found it beneficial to have a calendar at home where I kept a note of who took dinners and on what days so that the correct amount was always sent in on Monday mornings with no change required.

If your child is entitled to free school meals it is important you get a form from the secretary’s office and avail of it.

Sláinte agus Sábháilteacht /Health & Safety Procedures in St. Brigid’s-Scoil Bhríd
[image: C:\Users\amcgarrity614\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\BND0920R\MC900293276[1].wmf]Pupils are encouraged to remain at home when they are sick and on medication for that particular sickness.

However, if a pupil is on permanent medication or has to carry inhalers a signed written note/or completion of the AM2 form by the parent/guardian stating the type of medication and how often it has to be taken must be brought into school by that parent/guardian to the class teacher.

Request for a school to Administer Medication  
The school will not give your child Medicine unless the parent completes and signs a AM2 Form and the Principal has agreed that school staff can administer the Medicine. 

AM2 forms can be requested from the office at school. 

Emergency Medicines e.g. Epipens are administered within the Care Plan of the child in question.


Head Lice 
Please check your child/children’s hair for Head Lice regularly. 

The school is currently updating the Medical Register. It is important that the school is kept informed of any changes in your child’s medical condition. 


Maoirseacht na Maidine / Morning Supervision 
No Pupils should be in the school building before 8.45am.
Children arriving into school from 8.45am must go to the Assembly Hall where they will be supervised by staff. At 9.00am they will be escorted from the Assembly Hall to their classrooms by their class teacher/assistant. Children arriving after 9.00am may go directly to their classrooms.
Lessons begin at 9.00am for all children. We strongly encourage children to arrive promptly to school as late comers are very disruptive to the teaching and learning in school.  

Pupils arriving after 9.20am will have to be marked late on the Sims Register

Sos Folláin / Healthy Break – Boost Better Breaks Campaign
· At break time children are encouraged to bring in Healthy Breaks to school e.g., sandwich, scone, pancake, bread, muffin, wheaten bread, wrap, fruit yoghurt, fresh fruit or raw vegetables thus encouraging ‘Boost Better Breaks’.
· [image: Site Sign - Nut Free Zone (Circular)]Children are encouraged not to eat chocolate, chocolate bars, or drinks with a high content of sugar or crisps during break time.
· In respect of those pupils who have nut allergies, no food containing any trace of nuts or nut essences are allowed in school. This year we have a new entrant whose nut allergy is airborne and therefore w eall must be extremely vigilant so as to avoid any potential and dangerous situations.
· Pupils who have special dietary needs will not be excluded in any way but every effort will be made to meet their dietary needs.
· Dinner Menus are prepared by the cook in advance and are sent home and put on the website so that pupils and parents can make informed decisions.
· Dinner Menus are also displayed on notice boards so that pupils can read them.


Aifreann / Mass
A Mass to celebrate the beginning of the new school year will take place on 14th September 2023 at 11.00am in the school assembly hall.

Mobile Phones/ Fóin Phóca 
The use of mobile phones by pupils in school is prohibited.


[image: ]Ceol / Music 
Mrs Mc Connell will begin her lessons next week.


[image: ]School Photographs / Griangraifeanna Scoile
Tempest Photographer will take photographs, individual and class groups on Monday 16th October.



Busanna / Buses and Bus Routes. 
[image: Cartoon school bus stock vector. Illustration of school - 20777294]On Wednesday 6th September we had a visit from the EA Transport Dept, concerning overcrowding on one of the school buses (Darragh’s) The officials explained that they were there to check lists and pupils travelling on the buses. It was discovered that some children were on Darragh’s bus who were allocated a seat on a different bus and route. Unfortunately, due to the large numbers of pupils travelling on Darragh’s bus, it has been made very clear to us that no one other than the pupils approved for travelling on this bus may get on it. Overcrowding is a serious Health and Safety issue and one which the EA transport representatives were not prepared to overlook. 

Club Iarscoile (Irish Medium pupils only)
This after school club will commence from Wednesday 13th September. The children involved will be collected by Staff of the club and they will be safely escorted to the club. 
· They will receive a snack; toast/pancake/fruit. 
· Written homework will be supervised (Reading homework and spelling to be done at home)
· Activities such as Outdoor play, Arts and Crafts and  Games will all be done through the medium of Irish.   “Seans maith bheith ag labairt an teanga!”

A consent form will be given to parents by the Staff of Club Iarscoile which is to be signed and returned to Staff at the club. This form will only need to be completed once for the school year. Parents will liaise with the club Staff on a daily/weekly basis confirming attendance of their child/children. 
Places must be booked in advance and can be arranged by emailing: iarscoile@naiscoilcharntochair.com.
Club Staff will email Helena everyday with a list of names of children who will be attending the club on that day. Helena will send a copy of the list to the relevant teachers to ensure clarity and safety of all pupils availing of the club. Teachers will inform the Club Iarscoile staff if any incident involving a child in their care has taken place during the school day, whether it be a fall or accident so that monitoring of any children can be continued and parents informed upon collection. 

[image: ]Comhdháil ar Thacaíocht Sainriachtanais (Irish Medium) 
On the 25th September there will be a training Day for the teachers in Bunscoil Naomh Bríd R3-R7. The children in these classes will be off school on that day.




Appeal for help with construction of 2 sheds. 
[image: Storage Sheds | Davies Implements]Recently we purchased 2 flat pack sheds to house our outdoor play equipment. We are asking our parents and the wider school community for some help with the construction of these sheds. In order for them to be built up we need a firm foundation to be laid so that all equipment is safe and dry. These will be a great asset to our school as teachers/assistants have to spend a lot of time fetching, carrying and storing our bicycles and other outdoor play equipment etc every day. If you are willing and able to give it a go and if you can offer advice as to how best to get the sheds safely erected, please contact us at St. Brigid’s-Buncsoil Naomh Bríd and we’ll assemble a crew and arrange a suitable day/evening to get the job done in true “Bob The Builder” fashion! 

Cuairt /Visit from An t-Uachtarán GAA  Jarlath Burns-Iarlath O Broin 

[image: Burns elected President of the GAA - The Sideline Eye]On Wednesday 11th October Jarlath Burns will visit our school. In preparation for this special occasion we have composed a song and the children are putting great effort into learning it at present. On that historic day we will have a “Jersey Day” where the children will be allowed to wear their Club/County jerseys and a donation of £1 per pupil will be more than welcome to replenish our school funds. 
We are all looking forward to meeting our President of the GAA in Waiting. 


[image: The Nativity Scene - Advent & Christmas News - Advent & Christmas Season -  Catholic Online]Seirbhís Charúil na Nollag / Christmas Carol Service

Our annual Christmas Carol Service will take place in St Mary’s Church, Maghera on Tuesday 5th December. We look forward to seeing you all there.





Millennium Forum Derry
[image: Derry Forum announces Jack in the Beanstalk for Christmas Panto]On Monday 18th December we are very pleased to announce that we will visit the Millennium Forum in Derry to see this year’s Pantomine “Jack and the Beanstalk” The cost of this trip will be confirmed soon. In a bid to keep the cost as low as possible we will hold a “Sponsored Skipathon” and all proceeds will go towards the coach hire which is the biggest part of any school trip bill.

Dataí do do Dhialann / Dates for your diary so far for this Term.
· Monday 11th September: Club Iarscoile begins to take pupils from the Irish Medium Scoil Bhríd from 3-6pm 
· Friday 22nd September is the last day of early hometime for the P1s. From Monday 25th September all P1s will go home at 2pm with the exception of those staying behind to avail of the 2-3pm club.
· Tuesday 25th September: Training day for the Staff in Scoil Bhríd.The children in R3-R7 do not attend school on this day.
· Tuesday 10th October: R6/P6 Assembly. Rosary and celebration of Grandparents at 1:30pm in the assembly hall.
· Wednesday 11th October: Visit by Jarlath Burns, President in waiting of the GAA at 11am
· Monday 16th October Tempest Photography
· Wednesday 25th October: Parent Teacher Meetings for all children R3-R7/P3-P7. Children in those classes stay at home on that day.
· Mid Term Break- 30th October-5th November. School reopens on Monday 6th November.
· Tuesday 7th November: Flu Vaccine Programme. School Nursing Team will carry out the vaccination programme in the assembly hall.
· Tuesday 5th December: School Carol Service in St. Mary’s Church Maghera at 7pm.
· Monday 18th December: Trip to Millennium Forum Derry to see “Jack And The Beanstalk”



I appreciate that the first Newsletter of the new school year contains a considerable amount of information. I would ask that you refer to it every week on our school website.

Is mise le meas
Ursula O Hanlon (Acting Principal)


Parents Comments/Suggestions
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